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Response to verbal question from the Hearing Panel  

1. Wellington Water presented planning and technical evidence, on 11 April 2025, to the 

hearings panel in Hearing Stream 2 for Plan Change 1 to the Natural Resources 

Plan.   

2. At that hearing, Liam Foster (who presented his technical evidence in relation to 

Stormwater) was asked by the hearing panel whether the calculations presented in his 

written evidence (regards costs for stormwater infrastructure upgrades) were based on 

the target attribute states (TAS) and coastal water objectives (CWO) as notified, or the 

amendments recommended by Greater Wellington’s section 42A reporting officer Mary 

O’Callahan (dated 28 February 2025).   

3. In response to the question, Mr Foster asked if he could review his calculations, before 

providing a verbal response.   

4. Wellington Water received an email from Mr Foster on Monday 14 April 2025, 

confirming that his calculations were based on the notified TAS and CWO. 
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